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I have been following the budget needs of many
institutions and government agencies this week and it
seems to be a common story of most that they have
spent their entire year's budget on the snowstorm this
past week! This will go into the record books as one of
the most expensive storms in this area to date.

I for one am looking forward to spring and warmer
weather, it will be good to be back in the air and at the
airport enjoying aviation.

I was reading an article in the electronic newsletter
from EAA National that all members who work with
youth will be required to participate in a Youth
Protection Policy and Program by May of this year. This
means all of us who who work with any youth must go
through this program, even if the parent is present at
the event or you are the parent of the child.

This is nothing new to our society. Any of us who have
been active in a school, church, daycare, or any other
youth program have been required to go go through
this training and background check. I have to agree
that protecting our youth from possible abuse is
paramount!

The link to get started is www.eaa.org/youthprotection.
I hope all of us will have this requirement completed by
May.

Wishing you clear skies,
Mark Gosselin
EAA Chapter 524 President

www.eaa.org/youthprotection/
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The program for the February meeting will be "An Intro to
ForeFlight", presented by Kelby Ferwerda from AOPA. If
you want to learn more about this extremely popular app,
please be sure to join us. If you happen to have an iPad
with the app on it, please bring it along so we can pass it
around for everyone to see it firsthand.

FFeebbrruuaarryy PPrrooggrraamm CChhaapptteerr BBaannqquueett

Mark Pankratz, the coordinator of this year's banquet has
been very busy attending to all the preparations and he
wanted to pass along the following updates. [Ed.]

The date is March 12th and this year it will be held at
AOPA's National Aviation Community Center (NACC).
The address is 296 Bucheimer Road, Frederick (the large
hangar just south of our EAA hangar). Doors will open at
6:00 p.m., dinner starts at 6:30. The cost is $50 per person.
Meal options include Tuscan Pappardelle (pasta), Chicken
Piccata or Cedar­Plank Salmon. There will also be Hors
d'oeuvres, rice pilaf and vegetables, bread knots and
dessert. Coffee and tea will be provided. Bring your own
alcohol. There will be glassware and china for our use,
and an attendant to clear empty dishes.

Our presenter will be Dr. Chris Lang, an emergency care
physician at George Washington University Hospital. Dr.
Lang is a former flight surgeon, and will be presenting on
OTC medications and psychoactive substances.

Please pay Ernie O'Roark in advance (with your meal
request) at February's meeting (or as soon as possible) so
we know how many meals to tell the caterers.

We are also looking for cleanup volunteers afterward, or
else we pay a $250 cleanup fee. Mark says he plans to be
there around 5:15 for the setup and could use some others
for help.

If you haven't sent in your dues for 2016 yet but plan on
joining, renewing, re­joining, please bring your payment
to the February meeting. As you know by now, we will be
ordering name tags for all paid Chapter members and we'd
like to submit the order as soon as possible. If you don't
make the cutoff date for this first order, it may be a while
before we place another one so don't delay any longer!

LLaasstt CCaallll ffoorr NNaammee TTaaggss

In addition to the program, we are going to have another
guest speaker. Larry Jarkey, the President of the Frederick
IMC Chapter will be joining us to introduce himself and
tell us a little bit about IMC, now that they are a part of
EAA.



The Frederick Flyer January 2016

­ 3 ­

Membership Meeting Minutes
07 January 2016

Meeting brought to order at 7:06 p.m. by Mark Gosselin.

Treasurer’s report accepted as read.
December Income $1,215.00
December Expense $244.00
December Balance $10,408.54

Secretary’s report accepted as read.

Sugarloaf Chapter of the Ninety­Nines are having a hangar party January 9 at 2 p.m. – 5 p.m. EAA will
provide ice and drinks. It’s a pot luck event. Last names A­L are to bring a side dish; M­Z bring a dessert.

David Young representing the Boy Scouts is looking for help from EAA on April 15­17. There will be about
200­300 scouts at the airport during this time. He wants to have some of the Chapter members give
orientation flights, but in manufactured planes only, due to insurance/liability.

The Ford Tri­motor could potentially be scheduled for June 13­15 (Monday – Wednesday). $3,000 is the
required contribution expense from the Chapter. That expense will cover hotels, fuel, meals, car rentals for
the crew.

Rex is doing a condition inspection on his RV­12 in great detail.

Neil Wright knows of a 1985 Maule for sale that’s been sitting in a hangar. It has a 160 hp motor with
constant­speed prop.

50/50 was $90. $45 each to the Chapter and to Doug Kelly.

Mark Pankratz presented his program entitled “Propeller Considerations”.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

Submitted,
Erick Webb, Secretary
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Board Meeting Minutes
14 January 2016

Meeting brought to order at 7:05 p.m. by Mark Gosselin.

Present were Mark Gosselin, Mark Pankratz and Jack Fromm.

Mark G. heard from Kristin Busse that we are confirmed for the Ford Tri­Motor tour stop from June 13 – 15.
Mark has talked to Dean Stickell about approaching the Ford dealership again for a sponsorship. Joe
Halleman has agreed to handle publicity in Frederick. Chris Gunther will get the van again. Mark says we still
need to approach Landmark about the fuel discount and we need to find a hotel to offer a discount.

The Boy Scout Camporee is April 16 and 17. David Young has offered to provide breakfast and lunch for our
Chapter volunteers on both days. Mark G. said for the rib forming project, he'd like to replace the plastic
hammers with heavier ones this time. Mark will prepare a volunteer sign­up sheet, put together a lesson plan
and recruit airplane owners to bring their aircraft for a static display.

Bob Miller's daughter has offered to help design a Chapter T­shirt. She and Bob will bring a prototype to the
next Chapter meeting when they should have an idea about cost.

Mark P. gave updates on upcoming programs and speakers for the next few meetings and the March banquet.

Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m.

Submitted,
Jack Fromm for Erick Webb, Secretary

Classifieds
1985 Maule M­5­180C
585 TTSN
Zero­time engine S/extensive repair
Zero­time CS prop
AOA
Vortex generators
Auxiliary tanks
Sealed Struts
Exterior — 9
Interior — 9.5
$50k or best offer
Contact Neil Wright, 703­727­4743
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Chapter Officers
President

Mark Gosselin
EAA524.President@gmail.com
703­378­2258

Vice President
Mark Pankratz
mlp07@live.com
703­819­1810

Secretary
Erick Webb
erickwebb1@gmail.com
301­639­6415

Treasurer
Ernie O'Roark
cadfael1@aol.com
301­694­0053

Contacts
Newsletter Editor

Jack Fromm
EAA524.News@gmail.com

Web Editor
Jack Fromm
EAA524.News@gmail.com

Facebook Editor
Erick Webb
erickwebb1@gmail.com

Facilities Coordinator
Bill Barci
abbarci@verizon.net
301­662­0335

SportAir Workshop
Coordinator

Rex Bullinger
rexbull@gmail.com
301­972­2753

Chapter Historian
Joe Halleman
jmhalleman@gmail.com

Program Coordinator
Mark Pankratz
mlp07@live.com

Young Eagles Coordinator
Vacant

EAA Flight Advisors
Vacant

EAA Technical Counselors
Jerry Blake
GerardLBlake@comcast.net
301­824­0003

Doug Kelly
Mulligan32@verizon.net
301­963­2217

Tom Young
301­667­0964

January Propeller Considerations— Mark Pankratz

February An Intro to ForeFlight — Kelby Ferwerda

March Banquet — OTC Medications and Psychoactive Substances
Dr. Chris Lang

April The HondaJet — Dan Morris

May TBD

June TBD

July No Meeting

August TBD

September TBD

October TBD

November TBD

Month Program

Upcoming Events
Chapter Meetings
February 4, 2016 @ 7:00 p.m. — Membership Meeting

February 11, 2016 @ 7:00 p.m. — Board Meeting

January Jack Fromm July N/A

February TBD August Joe Halleman

March N/A September Ernie O'Roark

April TBD October Mark Pankratz

May Rex Bullinger November Jason Schultz

June Mark Gosselin December Erick Webb

Refreshment Volunteers — 2016
Here is a list of volunteers supplying refreshments for 2016. The
Board of Directors thanks you for your support ( and munchies).

Chapter Program Schedule — 2016

Other Events

March 12, 2016, 6 p.m. — Chapter Banquet, NACC

April 16-17 — Boy Scout Camporee

June 13-15 — Ford Tri-Motor Tour Stop

December TBD
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Workshops
EAA SportAir Workshops at the AEC

EAA Events
Go to EAA Events at: http://www.eaa.org/news
Go to EAA Aviation Calendar of Events at: http://www.eaa.org/calendar
Go to AirVenture at: http://www.airventure.org/index.html
Go to EAA SportAir Workshops at: http://www.eaa.org/sportair

Chapter Meeting Location and Time
Chapter 524 meets the first Thursday of each
month at 7:00 p.m. at the Aviation Education
Center, located at the Frederick Municipal
Airport. As you enter the airport, park in the
Terminal Parking lot. Walk south past the
Frederick Flight School (yellow building). There
are signs on the end of the second row of
hangars for the Chapter. Additional information
can be found on the Chapter website.

Chapter Website
The EAA Chapter 524 website can be found at: www.524.eaachapter.org.
The website has contact information and details about current Chapter events.
Also on the website, you can find archived newsletters and a membership join/renewal form.

Frederick Municipal Airport
330 Aviation Way
Suite J, Box #9
Frederick, Maryland 21701

Chapter Facebook Page
You can find us on Facebook at: www.facebook.com/EAA524

www.eaa.org/news
www.eaa.org/calendar
www.airventure.org/index.html
www.eaa.org/sportair
www.524.eaachapter.org
www.facebook.com/eaa524


EAA Chapter 524 Membership Application

● Annual dues are $30 for individual or family membership. Fill out this form and return it with your dues to
the Chapter Treasurer.

● Cash or check accepted. Make check payable to EAA Chapter 524. Bring the form and dues to the next
meeting or mail to Ernest O'Roark, 809 London Court, Frederick, MD 21701.

● If you have a question about your membership, contact the Treasurer at 301­694­0053 or
cadfael1@aol.com. These dues help support the Chapter and are not applied to the national organization.

­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­

I. Registration Information (Print please)

Last Name __________________________ First Name____________________________________

Member Status: New ____ Renewal: _____ No Changes: _____

Membership Type: Individual ($30.00) _____ Family ($30.00) ______

Other name(s) if Family Membership __________________________________________________

EAA Membership Number _________________ Member Since: ____________________

Phone Number (H) __________________ (C) _____________________ (W) __________________

Address _________________________________________________________________________

City ________________________________ State ______________ Zip ______________________

E­mail Address (for receiving notices & newsletter) ________________________________________

Aircraft/Projects/Interests ____________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________

­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­

II. For Official Use Only

Status: New ___ Renewal ___ Individual: ___ Family: ____

Dues Paid: Check _____ Number _________ Cash ________ Amount $ ___________

Date Received _____/______/_______ Fiscal Year (Jan. – Dec.) 20 ____

Treasurer’s Initials_______ Roster updated ____/_____/_____ Deposited ____/____/____

­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ Cut here. Keep Section III for your records _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

III. Member’s Receipt for EAA Chapter 524 Dues

Date paid _______/________/______ Dues paid for fiscal year 20_____

Renewal – Individual/Family Membership Dues: $30.00_______

New – Individual/Family Membership Dues: $30.00_______

Revised: November, 2014




